
Inauguration Ceremony for the Constructing a Boarding Training Center 
in Dukem Town administration, Oromia Regional State 

 
On 14 June 2021, an inauguration ceremony was held for the Constructing a Boarding 

Training Center in Dukem Town administration, Oromia Regional State.  
In total, USD 103,658 was provided by Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human 

Security Projects (GGP) to support the construction of three buildings: dormitory building, 
kitchen and toilet building, and office and workshop building, together with furniture for 
the facility and training equipment.  

This project will provide vocational training for hairdressers and cooks with their 
accommodation to over 100 women every year, who are in need of help, such as the 
victims of human trafficking and returning female workers from overseas. 

In her congratulatory remarks, Ambassador ITO stated, “The society shines when the 
women shine. I hope this Boarding Trainig Center will produce many women who can 
shine the society in this country. I strongly believe this project will help empowerment of 
those women to improve their livelihoods economically and psychologically, thus regain 
their human dignity and their hope for future.” 

Dr. Abera Adeba JOTTE, the executive director of the Agar Ethiopia Charitable Society, 
Mr. Ycnges Hailu, a representative for Oromia Woman and Children Affairs Bureau, Ms. 
Meselech Tilahun, a representative for Woman and Child Affairs in Dukem Town, and 
Ms. Fantaye Tedesse, a representative for Oromia Labor and Social Affairs Bureau 
expressed their appreciation for Japan’s support. 
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